
 

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS 
 

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees                 Regular Meeting 
 
November 26, 2024 
  
 
    
The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Ritterbeck.  All Trustee were present. 

 

Minutes from the November 14, 2024 regular meeting were approved. 

 

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written. 

 

MEETING 

Road Superintendent Myers advised Trustees that crack seal began and will finish this week 

pending weather, working on pot holes, ditching on Blacksnake, new truck is working well, 

winter maintenance on equipment and road and road signs have been checked.  Zoning 

Inspector Weekley reminded Trustees of Board of Zoning Appeals hearing December 2, 2024 

at 7:00 p.m. for car wash for a setback variance, provided Trustees with a rough draft of letter 

to AEP which was approved to send out and will send out letter to Durbin regarding detention 

basin by certified mail.  Ackerman made a motion, seconded by Ritterbeck to renew Bill 

Woodward as an alternate to the Board of Zoning Appeals for a three-year term.  Ackerman: 

yes; Haueter:yes; Ritterbeck:yes.  Motion passed.   Ackerman advised Trustees of Regional 

Planning meeting December 3, 2024 at 9:00 a.m. regarding an allotment development in the 

Township.  He asked Myers and Weekley to get a plan together on what the Township will 

require for this allotment to be developed i.e. separate construction entrance, detention basin 

wider roads etc.  Ackerman will attend this meeting.  Ritterbeck made a motion, seconded by 

Haueter to approve Resolution 17-24 To Amend Appropriations to Align with Revenue. 

Ackerman: yes; Haueter:yes; Ritterbeck:yes.  Motion passed.  Haueter made a motion, 

seconded by Ritterbeck to hire Stephen Hughes as a full time Highway Maintenance Worker 

starting December 16, 2024 with a starting wage of $22 per hour with full benefits.  Ritterbeck 

thanked seasonal workers Wayne Rex and Tom Lundenberger for their dedication and work 

for the township the last several season as they have requested not to return.  A motion to 

adjourn was made and so ordered by Chairman.                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST:                                                         APPROVED: 

 

______________________, Fiscal Officer    ___________________, Trustee 

Ann Marie Ackerman                                        Donald Ackerman 

 

 

_______________________, Chairman                   __________________, Trustee 

Matthew Ritterbeck                                                      Michael Haueter 

 


